River’s Edge School Community Council
Thursday, March 5th 2020
3:15 p.m.


1. Welcome!

2. Reminder of Rules of Order:
a. Meetings will start and end on time
b. Members will communicate clearly and positively.
c. Members will provide input and respect opinions shared by others.

3. School Land Trust Funds for 2020-2021
a. Estimated Amount: $1,067
b. Proposed plan: Increase the time instructional assistants spend in Professional Learning Community (PLC) meetings to collaborate, analyze student data, and plan instruction in the areas of reading, math, and behavior. This will be an ongoing goal for our weekly PLC meetings during the 2020-2021 school year. 
c. Data
i. Reading: SRI Lexile scores
ii. Math: RISE scores

We discussed the plan above and all council members unanimously approved using our Land Trust Funds in this way. All members signed the signature form to verify their participation and input in this discussion.

4. Teacher Appreciation Week (May 4-8, 2020)
a. Ideas include:
i. Aloha theme (Lindsey will see what Hawaiian props and decorations she has)
ii. Breakfast on May 8th (Barb and Lindsey)
iii. Arrange a lunch donated by a business (Anna)
iv. Involve other parents if they are available and interested (Anna)
1. Anna will create a flyer for River’s Edge teachers to distribute
2. Anna will create Sign Up Genius to track everyone’s roles
v. Daily treat or note left in teacher boxes (Lacey and Angela)
vi. Decorating doors (The team will come Friday, May 1st so the decorations are up when teachers arrive on Monday morning)
vii. Daily drawings for small prizes (Barb)
viii. [bookmark: _GoBack]Melanie and Brian will provide a list of staff members and number of doors

5. Meeting our new SRO
a. Officer Jeff Peterson came in and met the parents.

6. Spring Social Considerations- The council recommends that we move this event to a fall social. Brian suggested the possibility of including families in our Hot Dog Hello event. We will revisit this later. 


Next Meeting: 
No meeting scheduled for the rest of the 2019-2020 school year. Most planning for teacher appreciation week will happen electronically at this point.   
